Minutes

March 18, 2010

The regular meeting of the Board of Directors was held on March 18, 2010, at the home of the President of the Board, Emily Beaty‐ Hildebrand, 112 Woods Trail NE, Cleveland, TN, proper notice having been given to all Members of the Association. Those attending were the following Board Members: Emily Beaty‐ Hildebrand, Harland Bicking, and Roy Doyle. Chris Rogers and Todd Sparks were unable to attend. Members attending were Ann Graves, Treasurer, Linda Warner, Secretary, Katie Viola, ARC Chairperson, Rhonda Hazlett, Brian Brnik, and Brenda Bloemer. The President called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. and welcomed everyone. An Agenda for the meeting was made available. Discussion ensued relative to minutes of Action by Unanimous Written Consent of the Board of Directors for the office of Secretary which Linda Warner, a Member o the Association, volunteered to serve. Minutes were presented for execution of all Board Members Ann Graves gave the Treasurer’s Report. Ms. Graves discussed filing Federal Income Tax stating that they filed for an extension; a check for $100.00 was mailed with the extension. Ms. Graves will be sending in the Annual Treasurer’s Report to the Tennessee Secretary of State before the April 1st deadline. Ms. Graves handed out a chart for delinquent balances. The Board asked for an up‐dated list and Ms. Graves will email to the Board Members. President Beaty reminded everyone that all suggested correspondence on any matter be drafted and sent to her for final approval and signature. The Benwood Homeowners’ web site was discussed. Emily Beaty made many attempts to reach the webmaster with no response. It was discussed that we may need to change the domain name. Emily will try to reach the web administrator again for passwords and will report back to the Board. The Board had a Work Session on March 8, 2010 at 6:00p.m. to discuss the Perpetual Maintenance Agreement with Mr. & Mrs. Spencer Owens (Lot #1). The Board and Mr. Owens agreed upon a Temporary Perpetual Agreement. The temporary agreement was presented and upon motion by Harland Bicking, seconded by Emily Beaty and unanimously approved the temporary agreement was ordered to be included in the Association records. Lot #46 was sold and Mr. Todd Sparks talked with the new owners concerning the Perpetual Maintenance Agreement. Landscaping plans for the front entrance for Spring were discussed. Lawn Ranger will clean the entire area pruning, trimming and putting down mulch. The HOA will pay for the mulch, which was estimated at $453.00 with delivery. Estimates will be gotten from Bradford Tree Service and Bradley Tree Service to trim cherry, holly and snowball bushes. Past Secretary, Ms. Brenda Bloemer reported that she had spoken to the insurance company to get prices for the designated Park Lot. The Board and HOA need to know the price of insurance for liability for the lot to be turned into a play area with equipment. All complaints for the ARC are to be sent to Katie Viola, Chairperson. At this time the Board was informed of complaints concerning the dogs at 140 Woods Trail. The dogs bark at all hours of the day and night and neighbors are not happy. It was decided that the ARC would go and discuss the problem with the homeowners’. If the homeowners’ will not work with the ARC they will then make recommendations to the Board as to what action to take. Mr. Roy Doyle asked about a date for the annual yard sale. The yard sale is set for May 21 & 22, 2010. Emily Beaty will call the newspaper for advertisement and Rhonda Hazlett will post signs. Ms. Rhonda Hazlett asked if Liens have been sent out for 2009 delinquent dues. It was discussed that The Board members would talk to the Homeowners’ and try to work out a payment plan. Brenda Bloemer suggested the Board look at changing the method of adding late charges to delinquent fees because of the lag time in adding on the late fees and actually filing liens. There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:58p.m.

